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Notice of refusal 

Environmental Permitting (England and Wales) Regulations 2016 
 
 
 
Refusal of an application for a permit 
 
Application number: EPR/EB3700KU/A001 
 
 
To: The Company Secretary 

S Walsh & Son Limited 
East Horndon Hall Business Park 
Tilbury Road 
Brentwood 
Essex 
CM13 3LR 
 

  

 
The Environment Agency has considered your application.  We give notice that the 
application for a permit is refused. 
 
The reasons for this decision are outlined in the attached schedule. 
 
 
Name Date 

Emma Bellamy 29/08/2017 

 
Authorised on behalf of the Environment Agency 
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Schedule 
Reasons for Refusal 
 
We have decided to refuse the Standard Rules Permit (SR2009 No5 – Inert and Excavation Waste 
Transfer Station) Application for the Site at Horn Lane Goods Yard, applied for by S.Walsh & Son 
Limited. 
 
The Application is refused on the grounds that the standard rules generic risk assessment does not 
adequately address the risks at this sensitive location. 
 
This is in accordance with paragraph 8.10 of the Environmental Permitting Guidance core guidance 
for the Environmental Permitting (England and Wales) Regulations 2010 (last revised March 2013) 
(the Core Guidance) which states “Regulated facilities that require a location specific assessment of 
impact and risk are not suitable for standard rules” . 
 
 


